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Board of Police Commissioners

Meeting Agenda February 17, 2015


AGENDA
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

THE HONORABLE BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

TUESDAY, February 17, 2015 AT 6:30 PM

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
CHIEF’S OFFICE

300 CONGRESS STREET
BRIDGEPORT, CONNECTICUT

1. Call to order – roll call of Commissioners:

2. a.
Pledge of allegiance
3. a.   Acceptance of the minutes of the special board meeting held January 20, 2015.
b. Acceptance of the minutes of the regular board meeting held January 20, 2015.
c. Acceptance of the minutes of the special board meeting held February 4, 2015.
4. Reports:

a. Chief of Police:

b. Union:

     Executive Session:

c.   Internal Affairs:

Public Session:
d. Clerk’s report on the status of pending matters: 
e. Board Committees:  Establishment of dates to hear Barros and Discipline Cases:
i. Discipline/PC1(P.O. B. Bailey)

ii. OIA Case#:13I-210(P.O. P. Cari)

iii. OIA Case#:13I-235(P.O. B. Pisanelli) 
iv. Barros-OIA Case#:13I-316 (P.O. G. Granello)


f. Special Reports:

5.   Old Business:   The departmental awards ceremony has been rescheduled for Monday, February 23, 2015 at 6:00PM-Fairchild Wheeler Campus-840 Old Town Road.
6.  New Business: None
7. Policies and Procedures: None
8.  Letters of Appreciation: 
a. Letter of appreciation to Chief Gaudett from Police Commissioner William B. Evans-Boston Police Department on behalf of Lieutenant Rebeca Garcia for her participation as an assessor in the Boston Police Department’s promotion exam assessment for the rank of Lieutenant.
b. Letter of appreciation to Chief Gaudett from April Vournelis-UB Director of Campus Security on behalf of Police Officers: D. O’Brien, J. Pachera, L.Azevedo-Rasuk, H. Stern, Sergeants: A. Collazo, and S. Lynch for their excellent work in the apprehension and arrest of four suspects involved in an armed robbery of a student.
c. Letter of appreciation to Chief Gaudett from Rosa Hernandez-PEP Coordinator on behalf of Lieutenant R. Garcia for her work with parents in the PEP organization.
d. Letter of appreciation to Chief Gaudett from Chief Alan Baker-Danbury Police Department on behalf of Lieutenant Mark Straubel for his participation as an assessor in the Danbury Police Department’s promotion exam assessment for the rank of Sergeant.
e. Letter of appreciation to Chief Gaudett from Dennis Scinto, Jr.-Manager OPD on behalf of Sergeant Nancy O’Donnell for her assistance with facilitating a Deaf Child Sign request for the family of Sebastian Pro.
9.  Correspondence:
a. A letter from P.O. Clive Higgins dated:  Feb. 5, 2015-Attn: The Discrimination of Black Officers. 

10.   Widow’s Pension: None
11.     Other Scheduled Matters:
a. Request of the City Engineer’s Office to approve the following traffic requests:
i. The removal of a “handicap” sign at 115 Linwood Avenue.
ii. The installation of a “Loading Zone” sign at 650 Park Avenue-South End YMCA.
iii. The installation of a “No Parking Zone” sign at Haddon Street-North Side from Nash Lane to Rowsley Street.
b. Request of the City Engineer’s Office not to approve the following traffic requests:
i. The installation of a “No Parking Zone” at 1100 Park Avenue-New Hope Missionary Baptist Church.
Adjournment:
NO
